
Commissioners Court Communication 

Subject: RFP 2022-261 Centerville Tower Shelter 

Commissioner Court Action Requested: 

It is respectfully requested that the Commissioners Court reject all proposals for 

the RFP 2022-261, Centerville Tower Project, and grant to rebid with revised 

procurement standards. 

Background: 

Notice of the County's intent to bid was advertised in local newspapers, as 

required by State statute, and posted on the Leon County website. Nine vendors 

were contacted and requested to participate in the proposal process. Application 

closing was on September 15, 2021, at 3:00 PM CDT with two proposals being 

received for this project. The proposals were scored by the scoring committee on 

September 21, 2021. Negotiations commenced with the vendors. Negotiations 

had already concluded when it was brought to our attention that the 2 CFR 200 

procurement standards included with the RFP were out of date and therefore not 

compliant with federal regulations. 

Therefore, it is the recommendation of the Leon County Auditor's Office that the 

Commissioners Court reject all proposals received for RFP 2022-261, Centerville 

Tower Shelter, and grant permission to rebid with updated procurement 

standards. 

Fiscal Impact: 

There is no fiscal impact associated with this item. 

Submitted by: The Leon County Auditor's Office 

Commissioner Kyle Workman made the motion to reject and rebid the project. 

Commissioner Joey Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

Date: December 13, 2021 


